OASFAA
Business Meeting

8/7/08
CALL TO ORDER
OASFAA President Crisanne Werner called the meeting to order at 12:35 pm.

Crisanne explained that during the OASFAA presidency of Mary Jo Jackson, the Executive Council voted to send funds to the Louisiana state organization of financial aid administrators to assist their members in attending training sessions. They, of course, were having difficulties associated with the devastation of Hurricane Katrina. At this summer’s NASFAA Conference, representatives from Louisiana approached Donna Fossum, OASFAA President-Elect and presented her with a gavel for OASFAA in appreciation of the funds we sent.
Leslie Limper referred to the distributed copies of the OASFAA survey that she conducted in April. She pointed out that 63% enjoyed the change of the annual conference to Eugene and 29% favor changing the venue. Costs appear to be an important factor. Also, 70% favor a change in the conference to Monday to Wednesday or Wednesday to Friday. The survey has been discussed by the Executive Council and although 2009 has been scheduled for Salishan and 2010 is set for the Red Lion in Portland, Leslie was asked to pursue alternative locations and days for 2011. 
The survey also showed a big interest in Financial Aid for College on OPB and College Goal Sunday. There is also a desire to have programs for professional development that assists in encouraging new members. There are plans to post a survey about mentoring on the web site.

Cindy Pollard reported on some initial work being done by an Ad Hoc Committee on Mentoring. It is meant to be a help when you need somebody and don’t have anybody for help or advice. There seems to be support for this type of endeavor so research is being done to see how it could be structured and utilized for the OASFAA membership. Cindy asked that each member please give it consideration and determine what part you might be able to play in this project.

Leslie made a motion for adjournment and it was seconded by Tracy. Motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 1 pm.
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